

The Corporation of the Town of Milton

Report To: Council

From: Jill Hogan, Commissioner, Development Services

Date: May 13, 2024

Report No: DS-041-24

Subject: Street Name Bank Recommendation Report

Recommendation: THAT Report DS-041-24, be APPROVED and;

THAT Council APPROVE the inclusion of additional street names to the Street Name Bank, tabled in Appendix 'A' of this report and;

THAT Council APPROVE the inclusion of additional street names to the Alternate Street Name Bank, tabled in Appendix 'B' of this report.

AND THAT Council DIRECT Staff to review the current Naming Streets Corporate Policy #70 together with submission requirements for street name nominations and report back to the Council with its

recommendations.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

- Staff recommends that the names contained in Appendix "A" -Proposed Street Names, be approved, as they comply with the established criteria as per Naming Streets Corporate Policy #70.
- Appendix 'B" contains street names nominations recommended to be approved and kept in an Alternate Street Name Bank.
- Appendix "C" contains street name nominations that are not recommended for approval, as they do not comply with the established requirements.

REPORT

Background

Staff, in consultation with our emergency service partners (Halton Region Police Service and Halton Paramedic Service), have received and evaluated the street name nominations received for the period May 2023 to April 2024.



The Corporation of the Town of Milton

Report #: DS-041-24 Page 2 of 3

Background

The evaluations have been conducted in accordance with the Council-approved Policy No. 70: Naming - Streets, as outlined in the Staff report DS-013-22.

Discussion

Since April 2023, Staff has received and reviewed sixteen (16) proposed Street Names. Eight (8) names meet the policy criteria and are recommended for inclusion into the Street Name Bank subject to Council approval (see Appendix "A").

In evaluating the street name nomination submissions, it was found that the information supporting the nomination was often insufficient or incomplete. In order to be more effective in the evaluation, there is a need for more precise requirements for the supporting documents to justify the evaluation criteria of the current policy. It is recommended that Council direct Staff to review the current policy and submission requirements.

Appendix 'B" contains street name nominations that Council may approve for inclusion into the Alternate Street Name Bank. They will be considered for future street allocation where similar street names in Halton municipalities no longer challenge the Halton Emergency Partners protocol through the availability of future advanced technologies.

Street name nominations that do not comply with the Corporate Policy are listed in Appendix "C."

Council-approved street names may be subject to further review by our emergency service partners at Halton Region. The time lapse between Council approval and the adoption of these names may conflict with street names already implemented for other Halton municipalities during the adoption period.

Financial Impact

There is no financial impact associated with this report.

Respectfully submitted,

Jill Hogan Commissioner, Development Services



The Corporation of the Town of Milton

Report #: DS-041-24 Page 3 of 3

For questions, please contact: Anthony Wong, Senior Planner Phone: Ext. 2565

Attachments

Appendix 'A' Proposed Street Names to be approved

Appendix 'B' Alternate Street Names to be approved

Appendix 'C' Proposed Street Names not recommended for approval.

Approved by CAO Andrew M. Siltala Chief Administrative Officer

Recognition of Traditional Lands

The Town of Milton resides on the Treaty Lands and Territory of the Mississaugas of the Credit First Nation. We also recognize the traditional territory of the Huron-Wendat and Haudenosaunee people. The Town of Milton shares this land and the responsibility for the water, food and resources. We stand as allies with the First Nations as stewards of these lands.